SPVSP Newsletter – January 2008
Message from the Director – Lyle Sheen
We have had a great start to the year.  The second half of December came close to setting a snow fall record for the month with fourteen feet of new snow; which has added up to make the last four weeks some of the best skiing in years.  I would like to thank all of you who put in a super effort to get the area open.  With all the rope lines we had to put up the first two weeks and then take down, the bumps and aid room to be readied for use, and the occasional patient, we have been very busy!
Liz and Mary have been training our new candidates and working them hard. I would like to welcome Matt Bohan, Kari Doller, Craig Ellefson, Pierre Jacomet, Jason Kariotis, Alice Steneker, and transfer Carrie Bridgeford.  You are all doing a great job- keep up the effort.  Please save the night of January 26th for the fanny pack party.  
The holidays are over and the ski school season has started.  If you haven’t done so already, it’s time to come up and have some fun patrolling.  Please go on-line and check out our new web site www.spvsp.org.   Michal Bryc is our new web master and has created a format in which patrol members can keep the site updated and fresh all the time.  A great (and helpful) new feature is Shift sign-up.  Once you have gotten you membership account you can sign up, on the web site, for shifts for the upcoming weekend with just the click of the mouse.  Please put this into your weekly routine on Monday, Tuesday, or Wednesday.  It’s a great help to the DPLs. 

 That’s all for now.  See you on the slopes. 
Lyle
Board Meetings

Board meetings are open to all members of the SPVSP.  Please feel free to attend, if you need directions please email me at secretary@spvsp.org and I’ll forward them along.

· Tuesday, January 15th, Mercer Island Fire Department 7-9pm 

· Tuesday, February 12th, Mercer Island Fire Department 7-9pm

· Tuesday, March 26th, Mercer Island Fire Department 7-9pm
· Tuesday, April 22nd, Mercer Island Fire Department 7-9pm

Calendar 

· January 8, 2008

Applications for Senior S&T and EMM due

· January 15, 7:00 -9:00 pm

Board meeting, Mercer Island Fire Department

· Saturday, January 26th, 6:30 pm

Tentative Date Fanny Pack Party 
(Volunteers needed)

· Tuesday,  February 12, 7:00-9:00pm

Board Meeting, Mercer Island Fire Department

· Saturday, February 16, Summit East

Women’s Only Toboggan Clinic

· Sunday, February 17th

 Alumni Day

· March 1 and 2, Alpental

Senior S&T and EMM

· Tuesday, March 26, 7:00-9:00pm

Board Meeting, Mercer Island Fire Department

· Saturday, May 2nd, 5:30 pm

· STP (Seattle to Portland) Bike Ride (www.cascade.org)
Saturday, July 12th (One Day Ride),  Sunday, July 13th (Two Day Ride)
· Sun Lakes Annual Summer Retreat (Come for any or all dates)
July 17th – July 21st
Operations - Bob Chandler

Come on up and put in your shifts.  We need help especially on Sundays.  Please take the time to register on our new web site and get in the habit of signing up for shifts each week.  This is a huge help to Leah, Rhonda and the assistant dpls.  It let’s them know who will be available for each weekend shift.  

We have had a number of complements from the area for our effort and performance so far this year.

Red DPL – Leah Sheen

Asst. Red DPL's: Tony Develice, Tina Nemith, Bret Medbury, 

Message from Leah: 

1.  I would like to thank everyone for all their hard work on opening weekend.  There was a lot of physical labor and little skiing involved and I heard very little complaining.  Big thanks to Jeff Snell for his part as Hill Captain on this busy day.
2.. Due to increased number of walk-in patients, we are starting a new First Aid Room Bump starting at 11am in one hour increments...it doesn't matter which hill you are assigned to sign up for a FARB. 

3. Toilet Seat Nomination Box

If you want to nominate someone for the toilet seat you can now write out your story and place it into the nomination box.  The box will not be opened until Awards Banquet in May.  We are trying this out so that we don't forget all those funny stories that occur throughout the season.  

 
 

Blue DPL – Rhonda Sheen
Asst. Blue DPL’s: Ed Moore, Janet Carr, Julie Petterson and John Davies (who is shared by the red team)

Message from Rhonda:

Hi from the blue side. I would like to thank the patrollers who have taken on the task of assistant blue dpls: Ed Moore, Janet Carr, Julie Petterson and John Davies (who is shared by the red team). We are working on getting everyone trained and it is starting to come together. We were a little frantic the first couple of weekends due to low patroller turnout, but now that the holiday season is past we are getting down to business.  One of our goals is a new DPL handbook, so far only in the outline stage but moving along. 

Many thanks to the early-season crew, they worked their tails off marking, flagging, and getting the bumps stocked but were rewarded with some great skiing. Extra thanks to Laura Medbury and Sandy Goudge for shoveling out the parking lot Sunday, 12-30. We all got home earlier due to their efforts. 
One change to be aware of is the procedure for downloading public. Lift operators must notify us and we grant the approval under certain criteria.... injured skiers/boarders may not download, please use a toboggan.  Anyone under 18 needing a download must have a ride-along patroller.  Any uninjured skier/boarder 18 yrs or above may download unaccompanied. 
Take note of the shift times as posted on the spvsp.org web site, late-comers get bumped to the later shift for credit counts. Please try to be on time, it helps everyone. 
Keep an eye on your fellow-patrollers. There is now a box mounted by the office window for those all-important toilet seat moments, nominations are already coming in, the more the merrier.

Training - Denise Schroeder
It looks like the weather man has finally decided to cooperate and send us some snow.  
 

Candidates:
The candidates had a rough start with no snow, but they are now training like crazy and looking great.  Liz and Mary are doing an excellent job and everyone looks like they are having fun. (Contact Liz Rooney   RProoney@hotmail.com)
Once again, our fabulous candidates are Kari Doller, Matt Bohan, Craig Ellefson, Pierre Jacomet, Jason Kariotis, Alice Steniker, and Carrie Bridgeford.  Please introduce yourself and congratulate them on all their hard work
The fanny pack party has been moved tentatively to January 26th along with the candidate hike.  They are a fabulous group, so come support them.
 

Senior:
Leah has a schedule worked out for our Senior Candidates for S&T and they will start January 12th.  (Contact Leah Sheen   lsheen@wsucouger.com)
Recertification:
The lack of snow has also put us behind in our recertification so if you did not get recertified last year or in the few days we were open in December don't worry.  We will be starting recerts the weekend of 1/5-1/6 and continue on until everyone is completed.  We will just need to be flexible and work around ski schools and our busiest times.
 

Women's toboggan clinic – Flyer attached to email
There is a "For Women Only" toboggan clinic scheduled at Summit East February 16.  I would encourage all the female toboggan haulers on our patrol to sign up for this clinic.  (Also, the clinic counts as your recert!!)
Here is the info that was sent out from the region:
 

TOBOGGAN CLINICS FOR WOMEN PATROLLERS 
Come enjoy a day of running sleds the EASY way. Learn new sled handling 
techniques and bring your own to share. These TES’s are designed to take the 
muscle out of running a sled.  
Information is available on the PNWD web site at: http://www.nsp-pnwd.org/.   A copy of the flyer was sent with the newsletter, however, if you are unable to open it paste this link into your browser and check it out:  http://www.nsp-pnwd.org/WTES07-08.pdf

There are four LOCATIONS/DATES for you to choose from.  For contact information and directions please see the flyer!  

TES's (Toboggan Enhancement Seminars) are a National Educational Program of the 
NSP. Women's TES programs are a focused educational presentation of the Pacific 
Northwest Division. 

Try it! 

  

First Aid Room - Mary Wyckoff
Our First Aid Director Mary Wyckoff is looking for a few good First Aid Room Supervisors.  If you are interested please let her know.
Web Page Update - Michal Bryc

Action required

Please check out our new web page: http://spvsp.org. 
You will need to sign up for an account before you can contribute. You can browse the site without creating an account, but I would encourage everyone to get an account at http://spvsp.org/index.php?title=Special:RequestAccount so you will be able to sign up for shifts and see patroller “only” information
